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Pacific Energy Policy Center comments to the California Air Resources Board regarding 

setting and enforcement of regional carbon emission reduction goals and related issues 

1. CARB has to provide adult supervision in the implementation and 

enforcement of AB 32 and SB 375, or else regional transportation 

agencies and local governments will continue business as usual

The existing systems in San Diego County are set up in a manner that subsidizes and encourages behaviors that cause substantial and growing carbon emissions into our local air basin.  SANDAG, its local government members and local businesses have multiple incentives to adhering to business as usual, which is increasingly reducing the quality of our air and creating ever greater climate change problems. As an independent state board charged with the implementation and enforcement of AB 32 and AB 375, CARB must 

intervene to help and require all these local players to clean up our act. Left to our own devices, that will not happen. CARB must develop and enforce clear carrots and sticks that will cause significant changes in behavior to take place which will substantially reduce our regional emissions, and blast us off the trajectory we are currently on. SANDAG’s own studies and other studies by independent local groups have shown that continuing on the track we are on will significantly increase carbon reductions over time, and will prevent us from stopping our self-destructive behavior. 

2. We believe that adoption of a straightforward carbon taxes or fee structures makes more sense than a convoluted cap and trade approach, which is subject to fraud and abuse. 

We believe that if you do not like certain behaviors, the most effective way to change that behavior is to tax it.  Let the market work and watch destructive behaviors change. We’ve already seen fraudulent emission offset projects set up under other cap and trade models to enable polluters to avoid having to reduce their own local pollutants. Administration and enforcement of simpler carbon taxes through the state Franchise Tax Board, or fees would be far less vulnerable to fraud and abuse we’ve already seen. 

But we also understand that there isn’t the political will in Sacramento to adopt such taxes in the near term. Therefore we urge you to be very careful in how you design any new cap and trade system. 
3. Any new cap and trade model must require local polluters to cut local emissions sooner than later, and not put off pollutant reductions off until some time in the distant future

San Diego County has consistently failed to achieve air quality standards required by the federal Clean Air Act. It will continue to do so failing concrete actions by CARB and other state regulatory agencies to force fundamental changes in how our economy works.  

Today, our system rewards polluters for polluting, subsidizes activities that increase carbon emissions, and fails to provide sufficient sanctions or disincentives to cause companies and individuals to change their negative behavior.

Do not allow local polluters to continue polluting until some unknown deadline 

in the distant future if you want to see reliable reductions in emissions here. When you adopt new regional remission reduction standards, make sure they have sharp teeth and will punish those that ignore them.  

Adopt the most aggressive emission reductions your board finds feasible, and don’t allow those charged with achieving emission reductions convince you to adopt less stringent goals. 

Condition eligibility for future state and federal transportation funding grants on 

regional transportation agencies and local governments achievement of new emission reduction goals under as aggressive an implementation timeline as possible.
Require independent third party monitoring and reporting of emission reduction goal achievements

We all know of far too many previous instances where local businesses, governments and transportation agencies were allowed to “self-certify” their own compliance with state rule and standards, which later proved disastrous. Self monitoring and self-certification are an open invitation to fraud and abuse. 

CARB must require that regional transportation agency progress toward and achievement of regional emission reduction goals are carefully monitored by an independent third party monitoring and reporting agency or organization, free if influence from those being monitored or politicians. State compensation of these monitoring and reporting agents must be based on the accuracy of their reports. They must have

no incentives to fudge their reports in order to make regional agencies efforts look better than they are. These independent agents should not be state employees subject to political oversight and pressures. 

Thank you for this opportunity to submit comments in this proceeding. We will watch your actions as things evolve with great hope.
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